
  

Question on Notice  
No. 949 

Asked on 23 August 2023 
 
Mr D Crisafulli asked Premier and Minister for the Olympic and Paralympic Games  
(Hon. A Palaszczuk)―  
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Premier advise when the business case for the First Nations Cultural Centre in 
Cairns will be completed? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Queensland Government is leading the development of the business cases for an iconic 
First Nations Cultural Centre in Brisbane and a First Nations Cultural Centre in Cairns. 
 
In August 2023, the Queensland Government appointed the First Nations Project Lead who 
is responsible for leading the delivery of the business case.  
 
I am advised that work has now commenced and is in the planning phase, which will 
determine the timeframe required to complete the business case. 
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